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States Greffe 

 
Deputy Elaine Millar 

Minister for Treasury and Resources 

 
BY EMAIL 
 
12th March 2025 
 
Dear Minister 
 

 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  

 
Review of the Memoranda of Understanding for States Owned Entities - Follow Up 

 
 
Thank you for you letter dated 21st February 2025. The Panel discussed your response at its 
meeting on 11th March 2025 and agreed to follow up in relation to the Government’s review of the 
Memoranda of Understanding (MoUs) for all States Owned Entities (SOEs). 
 
The Panel is grateful for the request for comments in relation to any suggested changes to the 
current MoUs. However, the Panel refers to their previous letter dated 14th February 2025 and 
maintains the request to be engaged during the revision process.  
 
The Panel would appreciate the opportunity to have sight of the draft revisions, in confidence, in 
order to consider and provide feedback prior to them being finalised.  It is hoped that any feedback 
from the Panel could then be considered ahead of finalisation. 
 
It is the Panel’s view that being able to consider and provide feedback at an earlier stage would 
provide independent oversight and deliver the most benefit. The Panel also wishes to remind your 
Department that in previous years Scrutiny has been engaged on the development and revision 
of the MoUs and that engagement was positively received on those occasions.  
 
The Panel would appreciate to receive a formal written response by no later than Wednesday 
19th March 2025. Please be aware that it is the Panel’s intention to publish the response it 
receives on the States Assembly website.  
 
Yours Sincerely  

 
 
Deputy Helen Miles  
Chair 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  
 
 
 
 


